
Str ict ly Bus iness 

75 Years 
The President's Report for the Year 1932 (please see 
page 7) prepared by the first G C S A N C President, 
Wil Rogers, is an interesting document. The cursive 
writ ing techniques and straight lines mark the physical 
document and the man. The ideas, comments and 
conclusions mark the spirit and chal lenge of the 
profession.The strength of this organization's structure 
and its importance to members are evidenced by the 
miraculous availability of this document in its original 
form. 

The continuity of golf is also obvious in the number 
of founding golf courses still operat ing with current 
members of this associat ion. Jason Green, San Jose 
Country Club, President, Brian Nettz, C G C S Presidio 
Golf Course, Vice President, Thomas Bastis, CGCS, 
California Golf Club Director and Ken Wil l iams CGCS, 
Stanford University Golf Course Newsletter Editor are 
all at founding courses of the GCSANC. Reviewing 
the Charter members in the membership directory 
and the G C S A N C Past Presidents impresses with the 
level of professional ism represented and the cont inued 
commitment to golf and course maintenance from the 
charter clubs and superintendents. 

The associat ion's historical documents are important 
reminders of our cont inued organizat ional strength 
and we will cont inue to share these during the 75th 
Anniversary year. 

Barb Mikel, 
GCSANC Association Manager 

Cliff and Myrt le Wagoner at the Annual Meet ing 
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• Anaheim 
• Roseville 

• Concord 
• San Diego 

• Palm Desert 
• San Jose 

• Petaluma 
• Upland 

• Rancho Cordova 
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